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Ercall Newsletter Autumn 1

Welcome to Ercall class!  A big welcome back to you all as we return for another wonderful year. The children are all looking very mature and smart in their uniforms and have settled in fabulously. It is easy to feel a little sad when summer is gone, but returning to school is a reason for celebration because it means a new step towards a wonderful future! Our homework will be sent home every Friday, if the children are having any difficulty with this please dojo me. A home learning activity will be set every term which links into our class learning. This term it will be to find and report on a piece of information about the Rainforest. This could include looking at what animals live in the rainforest, where Rainforests are, the layers of a Rainforest or another interesting fact. This can be presented by making a poster, a report, a model or any way which sparks your child’s interest. Please return this project by the 19th October to allow time to present this to the rest of the class.

In Ercall class, this half term, our class text is ‘Seal Surfer’ by Michael Foreman. This book is linked to our English unit where we will be learning more about letter recounts.   “A boy and his Grandfather watch as a baby seal is born on the rocks near their home, and from that day a special friendship is created between them. Despite his disability, the boy is a keen surfer, and he enjoys many afternoons surfing with the seals.” The aim is to write a letter as the boy, which recounts on all the events the Grandfather has missed.

In Maths, we will be focusing on place value, and addition and subtraction. At the beginning of each new year we always return to place value and addition and subtraction in the Autumn term to recap on prior knowledge and this year in Ercall we will be extending their knowledge to, Year 3: Counting in 50’s, Numbers to 1,000, 1,10,100 more or less and compare numbers, and in Year 4: numbers to 10,000, rounding to 1,000, ordering, negative numbers and roman numerals.
In Science, Year 3 will be looking at Plants Year 4 will be focusing on Living things and their habitats. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our Geography unit where we have the big question of: What do Rainforests do for us? Where we will locate the rainforests of the world, learning about what a rainforest is and their importance, habitats, climates, and layers of a rainforest. 

In RE our big question is What is it like to follow God, where we will be looking at the story of Noah from Genesis 6:5–9:17 and looking at the covenant God made with hid people. We will also be looking at a Christian wedding, what the ceremony initiates and the partnership between two people and God.
 In PE we will be looking at developing flexibility, strength, technique, control and balance. Use running, jumping, throwing and skills and The Wright Way will be teaching Tag Rugby.  Our Art unit this half term is focusing on colour and exploring patterns.
Whilst in Ercall, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows a set spellings and they will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Thankfulness. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new year ahead and if you have questions or concerns please do not hesitate to ask,
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Miss Roberts and Miss Salter
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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